RESOLUTION R2024 - 17

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SOUTH JORDAN,
UTAH, APPOINTING A REPRESENTATIVE TO THE SOUTH VALLEY SEWER
DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES.

WHEREAS, the City of South Jordan is entitled to appoint a member to the Board of
Trustees of the South Valley Sewer District; and

WHEREAS, the City of South Jordan is currently represented by Councilmember
Patrick Harris, who was appointed to fill the remainder of Mayor Dawn R. Ramsey’s term; and

WHEREAS, the City Council now desires to reappoint Councilmember Patrick Harris.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
SOUTH JORDAN, UTAH:

SECTION 1. Appointment. Councilmember Patrick Harris, a member of the
governing body of the City of South Jordan, is hereby appointed as a member of the Board of
Trustees of the South Valley Sewer District for a four year term of office, beginning January 1,
2024 and ending December 31, 2028.

SECTION 2. Effective Date. This Resolution shall become effective immediately upon
passage.

APPROVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SOUTH JORDAN, UTAH,
ON THIS DAY OF , 2024 BY THE FOLLOWING VOTE:

YES NO ABSTAIN ABSENT

Patrick Harris

Kathie Johnson
Donald Shelton
Tamara Zander
Jason McGuire

Mayor: Attest:
Dawn R. Ramsey City Recorder

Approved as to form:

oo
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Resolution R2024 - 17
Page 1 of 1



South Valley Sewer District

1253 West Jordan Basin Lane, Bluffdale, Utah 84065
P.O. Box 629, Riverton, Utah 84065
Phone 801-571-1166

January 23, 2024

Dustin Lewis, City Manager
South Jordan City Hall

1600 West Towne Center Drive
South Jordan, UT, 84095

Re: South Jordan City’s Appointment of a Member to the South Valley Sewer District Board of
Trustees

Dear Dustin,

As you know, South Jordan City is entitled to appoint one member to the South Valley Sewer District
Board of Trustees as the City is located entirely within the boundaries of the District. I am writing this
letter to notify you and the City that the present term of your representative, Councilmember Patrick
Harris, expired on December 31, 2023. Mr. Harris was appointed to fill the remainder of Mayor Ramsey’s
term. As her term expired in 2022, I assumed Patrick was still on our Board until 2026, but review of the
resolution from September 2022 indicates his term expired last month.

South Jordan City Council may, by resolution, reappoint Patrick as a board member in accordance with
the appointment procedures required by law. The appointment procedures for appointed members to the
Board are set forth in Section 17B-1-304 of the Utah Code, as amended. Please pass this information
along to your governing body so that an appointment can be made for a four (4) year term on the Board to
commence January 1, 2024. If you or your legal counsel have any questions regarding this matter we
invite you to call the District’s Attorney, Todd Godfrey, at (801) 272-8998.

Once the City’s appointment has been made, please forward a copy of the resolution to my attention for
our files. We look forward to enjoying an ongoing, positive relationship with South Jordan City.

Sincerely,

M

Joel Thompson
General Manager

cc: Todd Godfrey
Councilman Patrick Harris



